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Ref: (a) Title 10 U.S.C. § 1552  
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(2) Administrative Remarks (Page 11) counseling entry of 4 Dec 20 
(3) Petitioner’s rebuttal (undated) 
(4) CO, ltr 5800 CO of 4 Jun 21 
 

1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 
enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting his naval 
record be corrected to remove an Administrative Remarks (Page 11) counseling entry dated 4 
December 2020 and the associated rebuttal. 
                                              
2.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed Petitioner’s 
allegations of error and injustice on 14 October 2021, and pursuant to its regulations, determined 
the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  
Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 
the naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   
 
3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of 
error and injustice, finds as follows: 
 
     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 
under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy.   
 
     b.  On 4 December 2020, Petitioner was issued enclosure (2), a Page 11 counseling him 
regarding his “negative trend of poor judgment” concerning his “leadership, guidance, and 
mentorship of junior Marines” in his charge.  Petitioner acknowledged the entry and submitted a 
rebuttal, enclosure (3). 
 
     c.  On 12 January 2021, as a result of the completed command investigation into the 
circumstances which warranted the 4 December 2020 counseling entry, Petitioner received 
nonjudicial punishment (NJP) from the Commanding General, , for 
violations of Articles 89 and 133 of the Uniform Code of Military Justice.  Petitioner was issued 
a punitive letter of reprimand (PLOR).  As a result of the NJP, the Commanding General 
submitted a Report of NJP recommending Petitioner not be required to show cause for retention 
in the Marine Corps.  The report was subsequently reviewed at all levels, and the Commandant 






